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                DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA
                      + + + + +
          ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD
                      + + + + +
                       HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

A.B.R.A. Agenda                Agenda
                               Hearing

            May 13, 2015

            The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board
met in Alcoholic Beverage Control Hearing Room,
Reeves Building, 2000 14th Street N.W.,
Washington, D.C., Chairperson Ruthanne Miller
presiding.

PRESENT:
RUTHANNE MILLER, Chairperson

DONALD BROOKS, Member

MICHAEL SILVERSTEIN, Member

HECTOR RODRIGUEZ, Member

JAMES SHORT, Member
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1                 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2                                          (4:04 p.m.)

3             CHAIR MILLER:  All right, so we are

4 back on the record to the Board's agendas for May

5 13, 2015.  I'm going to start with the legal

6 agenda.

7             The first item is a settlement

8 agreement between ANC 4A and Brightwood Bar and

9 Restaurant.  Dated September 2nd, 2014.

10             Brightwood bar and Restaurant is

11 located at 5501 14th Street, Northwest.  License

12 Number 095920.

13             I move that we approve.  Do I have a

14 second?

15             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Second.

16             CHAIR MILLER:  Mr. Rodriguez has

17 seconded the motion.  All those in favor say aye?

18             (Chorus of ayes)

19             CHAIR MILLER:  All those opposed?  All

20 those abstaining?  Motion passes 3-0-0.

21             Number two is a review of settlement

22 agreement between ANC 6A and Wunder Garten.
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1 Dated April 24th, 2015.  Wunder Garten is located

2 at 150 M Street, Northeast.  License Number

3 098173.

4             I move that we approve, with

5 modifications, to the settlement agreement as

6 follows.

7             Paragraph 1, that we'll be excluding

8 the reference to explicit ANC permission.

9 Paragraph 8 on Page 2.

10             Paragraph 13 on Page 3.  That one

11 deals with show cause language.  And Paragraph 3

12 on Page 2.  The language starting after, if

13 adjusted.

14             Okay.  And our counsel will work with

15 the parties on this.  Do I have a second?

16             MEMBER BROOKS:  Second.

17             CHAIR MILLER:  Mr. Brooks has seconded

18 the motion.  All those in favor say aye?

19             (Chorus of ayes)

20             CHAIR MILLER:  All those opposed?  All

21 those abstaining?  Motion passes 4-0-0.

22             Okay, number three through six all
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1 relate to The Dabney located at 1216-1226 9th

2 Street, dash 1226 9th Street, Northwest.  License

3 Number 097803.

4             Number three is the motion to dismiss

5 the protest submitted by Stephen O'Brien, Esq. on

6 behalf of the Dabney.

7             Number two is the Protestant's

8 response to the motion to dismiss.  Number three

9 is a reply to the Protestant's response.  And

10 Number 6 is the sur-reply to the Protestant's

11 response.

12             I move that we grant the motion to

13 dismiss that the Protestant is not an abutting

14 property owner.  Do I have a second?

15             I'm granting the motion to dismiss on

16 the basis that the Protestant is not a property

17 owner.  Not an abutting property owner.

18             MEMBER BROOKS:  Second.

19             CHAIR MILLER:  Okay, Mr. Brooks has

20 seconded the motion.  All those in favor say aye?

21             (Chorus of ayes)

22             CHAIR MILLER:  All those opposed?  All
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1 those abstaining?  Motion passes 4-0-0.  There

2 will be a full written order on this.

3             Number seven is a letter of

4 clarification submitted by Margie A. S. Lehrman

5 Esq. on behalf of Jos. A. Magnus & Company, dated

6 April 1, 2015.

7             Jos. A. Magnus & Company is located at

8 2052 West Virginia Avenue, Northeast.  License

9 Number 097825.

10             I move that we refer this to legal.

11 Do I have a second?

12             MEMBER SHORT:  Second.

13             CHAIR MILLER:  Mr. Short seconded the

14 motion.  All those in favor say aye?

15             (Chorus of ayes)

16             CHAIR MILLER:  All those opposed?  All

17 those abstaining?  Motion passes 4-0-0.

18             And number eight is West DuPont Circle

19 Moratorium Emergency Rulemaking.  I move that we

20 approve.  Do I have a second?

21             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Second.

22             CHAIR MILLER:  Mr. Rodriguez seconded
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1 the motion.  All those in favor say aye?

2             (Chorus of ayes)

3             CHAIR MILLER:  All those opposed?  All

4 those abstaining?  Motion passes 4-0-0.

5             Okay, that completes our legal agenda.

6 We turn to our licensing agenda.

7             First item on the licensing agenda is

8 a request to remove the license from safekeeping

9 status by Shemali's.  Located at 3301 New Mexico

10 Avenue, Northwest, Number 117.  License Number

11 070233.  I move we approve this request.

12             MEMBER BROOKS:  Second.

13             CHAIR MILLER:  Do I have a second?

14 Mr. Brooks has seconded the motion.  All those in

15 favor say aye?

16             (Chorus of ayes)

17             CHAIR MILLER:  All those opposed?  All

18 those abstaining?  Motion passes 4-0-0.

19             Number two is a request for an

20 extension of safekeeping of licensing through

21 March 31, 2016.  There have been a lot of

22 extensions requested.
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1             Twice a year actually, since the

2 original safekeeping date of March 1st, 2010.

3 This is for the George Washington University Club

4 located at 1918 F Street, Northwest.  License

5 Number 026668.

6             So I move, in light of all these

7 requests, that we have a fact finding hearing.

8 Do I have a second?

9             MEMBER BROOKS:  Second.

10             CHAIR MILLER:  Mr. Brooks has seconded

11 the motion.  All those in favor say aye?

12             (Chorus of ayes)

13             CHAIR MILLER:  All those opposed?  All

14 those abstaining?  Motion passes 4-0-0.

15             Number three is the same request, but

16 is just with respect to a different license.

17 Which is License Number 060219.  Related to the

18 Alumni House at 1925 F Street, Northwest.

19             So I would move that we hold a fact

20 finding hearing case as well.  It would be one

21 fact finding hearing on the two licenses.

22             MEMBER BROOKS:  Second.
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1             CHAIR MILLER:  Mr. Brooks has seconded

2 the motion.  All those in favor say aye?

3             (Chorus of ayes)

4             CHAIR MILLER:  All those opposed?  All

5 those abstaining?  Motion passes 4-0-0.

6             Number four is a motion for

7 reconsideration to reinstate canceled license

8 upon payment of renewal fees.  And Licensee

9 requests late payment fees be waived.

10             This is for San Gria Café located at

11 3636 16th Street.  License Number 090781.  And I

12 have noted to refer this to licensing.  I believe

13 that licensing made that request.

14             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Second.

15             CHAIR MILLER:  Okay.  Mr. Rodriguez

16 seconded the motion to refer to licensing.  All

17 those in favor say aye?

18             (Chorus of ayes)

19             CHAIR MILLER:  All those opposed?  All

20 those abstaining?  Motion passes 4-0-0.

21             Number five is an application for

22 entertainment endorsement related to DBGB Kitchen
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1 and Bar.  931 H Street, Northwest.  License

2 Number 094697.

3             I move that we approve.  Do I have a

4 second?

5             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Second.

6             CHAIR MILLER:  Mr. Rodriguez seconded

7 the motion.  All those in favor say aye?

8             (Chorus of ayes)

9             CHAIR MILLER:  All those opposed?  All

10 those abstaining?  Motion passes 4-0-0.

11             Number six is a request for offsite

12 storage to store Experience Umbria Wines at 1701

13 Florida Avenue, Northwest.  Let's see.  Okay.

14             Via Umbria is the one making the

15 request and is located at 1525 Wisconsin Avenue,

16 Northwest.  It's a liquor store.  Number 097178.

17             I move that we approve this request.

18 Do I have a second?

19             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  Second.

20             CHAIR MILLER:  Mr. Silverstein

21 seconded the motion.  All those in favor say aye?

22             (Chorus of ayes)
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1             CHAIR MILLER:  All those opposed?  All

2 those abstaining?  Motion passes 5-0-0.

3             Number seven is an application for a

4 manager's license for William P. Carter.  ABRA

5 Number 098800.

6             I move that we hold a fact-finding

7 hearing on this application.  Do I have a second?

8             MEMBER BROOKS:  Second.

9             CHAIR MILLER:  Mr. Brooks has seconded

10 the motion.  All those in favor say aye?

11             (Chorus of ayes)

12             CHAIR MILLER:  All those opposed?  All

13 those abstaining?  Motion passes 5-0-0.

14             Okay, we have a supplemental licensing

15 agenda.  First item on the supplemental licensing

16 agenda is a request to remove the license from

17 safekeeping status by Songbyrd.  Located at 2477

18 18th Street, Northwest.  License Number 096137.

19             I move that we approve this request.

20 Do I have a second?

21             MEMBER BROOKS:  Second.

22             CHAIR MILLER:  Mr. Brooks has seconded
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1 the motion.  All those in favor say aye?

2             (Chorus of ayes)

3             CHAIR MILLER:  All those opposed?  All

4 those abstaining?  Motion passes 5-0-0.

5             Number two is a request for

6 reinstatement of canceled license and waiver of

7 late fees associated with third-year payment.

8 This is by Bistro 18 located at 2420 18th Street

9 Northwest.  License Number 086876.

10             I move that we approve the request for

11 reinstatement of the canceled license, but upon

12 payment of all fees.

13             MEMBER BROOKS:  I second.

14             CHAIR MILLER:  Okay, Mr. Brooks has

15 seconded the motion.  All those in favor say aye?

16             (Chorus of ayes)

17             CHAIR MILLER:  All those opposed?  All

18 those abstaining?  Motion passes 5-0-0.

19             And just to clarify for the record,

20 that means that we are not approving the waiver

21 of the late fees.

22             Number three is a request for
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1 reinstatement of canceled license and

2 safekeeping.  Again, third-year payment and late

3 fees have -- oh, it says third-year payment and

4 late fees have already rendered to ABRA.

5             This is for the River Club located at

6 3223 K Street, Northwest.  License Number 010299.

7             Okay, even though it says that they

8 had been rendered to ABRA, I don't believe, when

9 you look in the record, that the late fees were

10 rendered.  So in any event, I move the

11 reinstatement of the canceled license upon all

12 payments that are due.

13             MEMBER BROOKS:  Second.

14             CHAIR MILLER:  And Mr. Brooks has

15 seconded the motion.  All those in favor say aye?

16             (Chorus of ayes)

17             CHAIR MILLER:  All those opposed?  All

18 those abstaining?  Motion passes 5-0-0.

19             Number six is a request for

20 reinstatement of canceled license contingent upon

21 receipt of third-year payment to ABRA.

22             That's for the Washington Club located
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1 at 15 DuPont Circle, Northwest.  License Number

2 000741.

3             Again, I move approval of

4 reinstatement of the canceled license contingent

5 upon all payment of standing fees.  Do I have a

6 second?

7             MEMBER BROOKS:  Second.

8             CHAIR MILLER:  Mr. Brooks has seconded

9 the motion.  All those in favor say aye?

10             (Chorus of ayes)

11             CHAIR MILLER:  All those opposed?  All

12 those abstaining?  The motion passes 5-0-0.

13             Number five is an application for

14 summer garden endorsement.  For Sticky Fingers

15 Sweets & Eats located at 1370 Park Road,

16 Northwest.  License Number 091395.

17             I move that we approve this

18 application.  Do I have a second?

19             MEMBER BROOKS:  Second.

20             CHAIR MILLER:  Mr. Brooks has seconded

21 the motion.  All those in favor say aye?

22             (Chorus of ayes)
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1             CHAIR MILLER:  All those opposed?  All

2 those abstaining?  Motion passes 5-0-0.

3             Number six is an application for

4 onsite sales and consumption permit for New

5 Columbia Distillers.  Located at 1832 Fenwick

6 Street, Northeast.  License Number 087725.

7             I move that we approve this

8 application.

9             MEMBER BROOKS:  Second.

10             CHAIR MILLER:  And Mr. Brooks has

11 seconded the motion.  All those in favor say aye?

12             (Chorus of ayes)

13             CHAIR MILLER:  All those opposed?  All

14 those abstaining?  Motion passes 5-0-0.

15             Number seven is a request for a

16 temporary operating retail permit for Tartufo.

17 Located at 4910 Wisconsin Avenue, Northwest.

18 License Number 099054.

19             I move that we approve.  Do I have a

20 second?

21             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Second.

22             CHAIR MILLER:  Mr. Rodriguez seconded
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1 the motion.  All those in favor say aye?

2             (Chorus of ayes)

3             CHAIR MILLER:  All those opposed?  All

4 those abstaining?  Motion passes 5-0-0.

5             Number eight is an application for

6 summer garden endorsement for the Gryphon.

7 Located at 1337 Connecticut Avenue, Northwest.

8 License Number 090830.

9             I move that we placard this

10 application.  Do I have a second?

11             MEMBER SHORT:  Second.

12             CHAIR MILLER:  Mr. Short has seconded

13 the motion.  All those in favor say aye?

14             (Chorus of ayes)

15             CHAIR MILLER:  All those opposed?  All

16 those abstaining?  Motion passes 5-0-0.

17             Number nine is a request for a

18 stipulated license with letter of ANC support.

19 That it's in ANC 1B.

20             And this is for Bistro on U Street.

21 Located at 926-928 U Street, Northwest.  License

22 Number 098081.
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1             Okay, I'm not sure if we've already

2 voted on this or not, but we can do it again if

3 not.  I would move for a fact finding to be held

4 on May 27th.  Do I have a second?

5             MEMBER BROOKS:  Second.

6             CHAIR MILLER:  Mr. Brooks has seconded

7 the motion.  All those in favor say aye?

8             (Chorus of ayes)

9             CHAIR MILLER:  All those opposed?  All

10 those abstaining?  Motion passes 5-0-0.

11             And I believe this is written or will

12 be written up in an order Number 2015-261.

13 That's a Board order.

14             Okay, we have a second supplemental

15 licensing agenda.  And number one in that agenda

16 is a request to amend license to reflect total

17 capacity of 190 as permitted by attached updated

18 certificate of occupancy.

19             This is for Dacha Beer Garden located

20 at 1600 7th Street, Northwest.  License Number

21 092773.

22             I move that we postpone consideration
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1 of this request.  Do I have a second?

2             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  Second.

3             CHAIR MILLER:  Mr. Rodriguez has

4 seconded the motion.  All those in favor say aye?

5             (Chorus of ayes)

6             CHAIR MILLER:  All those opposed?  All

7 those abstaining?  Motion passes 5-0-0.

8             Okay.  That completes our agendas.

9 And all we have left is just to vote on our

10 closed meetings for next week.

11             As Chairperson of the Alcoholic

12 Beverage Control Board for the District of

13 Columbia in accordance with Section 405 of the

14 Opening Meetings Amendment Act of 2010, I move

15 that the ABC Board hold a closed meeting on May

16 18th, 2015 for the purpose of seeking legal

17 advice from our counsel on the matters identified

18 on the Board's agendas for May 18th, 2015 as

19 published in the D.C. Register on May 15th, 2015.

20 Is there a second?

21             MEMBER SHORT:  Second.

22             CHAIR MILLER:  Mr. Short has seconded
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1 the motion.  And I'll take a roll call vote on

2 the motion before us now that it's been seconded.

3 Mr. Brooks?

4             MEMBER BROOKS:  I agree.

5             CHAIR MILLER:  Mr. Rodriguez?

6             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  I agree.

7             CHAIR MILLER:  Ms. Miller agrees.  Mr.

8 Silverstein?

9             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  I agree.

10             CHAIR MILLER:  Mr. Short?

11             MEMBER SHORT:  I agree.

12             CHAIR MILLER:  It appears that the

13 motion has passed by a 5-0-0 vote.

14             I hereby give notice that the ABC

15 Board will hold this after mentioned closed

16 meeting pursuant to the Open Meetings Amendment

17 Act of 2010.  Notice will also be posted on the

18 ABC Board Hearing bulletin board, placed on the

19 electronic calendar on the ABRA's website and

20 published in the D.C. Register in as timely

21 manner as practical.

22             As Chairperson of the Alcoholic
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1 Beverage Control Board of the District of

2 Columbia, and in accordance with Section 405 of

3 the Open Meetings Amendment Act of 2010, I move

4 that the ABC Board hold a closed meeting on May

5 18th, 2015.

6             For the purpose of discussing and

7 hearing reports concerning ongoing or planned

8 investigations of alleged criminal or civil

9 misconduct or violations of law or regulations in

10 seeking legal advice from our counsel, on the

11 Board's investigative agenda, for May 18th, 2015

12 as published in the D.C. Register on May 18th,

13 2015.  Is there a second?

14             MEMBER BROOKS:  Second.

15             CHAIR MILLER:  Mr. Brooks has seconded

16 the motion.  And I'll take a roll call vote on

17 the motion before us now that it has been

18 seconded.  Mr. Brooks?

19             MEMBER BROOKS:  I agree.

20             CHAIR MILLER:  Mr. Rodriguez?

21             MEMBER RODRIGUEZ:  I agree.

22             CHAIR MILLER:  And Miller agrees.  Mr.
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1 Silverstein?

2             MEMBER SILVERSTEIN:  I agree.

3             CHAIR MILLER:  Mr. Short?

4             MEMBER SHORT:  I agree.

5             CHAIR MILLER:  Okay.  It appears that

6 the motion has passed by a 5-0-0 vote.

7             I hereby give notice that the ABC

8 Board will hold this after mentioned closed

9 meeting pursuant to the Open Meetings Amendment

10 Act of 2010.  Notice will also be posted on the

11 ABC Board Hearing bulletin board, placed on the

12 electronic calendar on the ABRA's website and

13 published in the D.C. Register in as timely

14 manner as practical.

15             (Off record comment)

16             CHAIR MILLER:  Okay.  All right, that

17 concludes our business and we're adjourned.

18             (Whereupon, the above-entitled matter

19 went off the record at 4:22 p.m.)

20

21

22
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